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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
FINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 9, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
3:30 P.M.
In Attendance:    Commissioners Rick Redick, Carl Cannon; Commissioner Aaron Bowman was excused; General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Twane Duckworth, Risk Management; Lisa King, Langton Associates; A. J. Souto, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Donnie Horner III, Main Ocean Port Services;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Rick Redick called the meeting to order at 3:34 P.M.
Commissioner Redick announced that the meeting had been called, at the request of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission’s Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, to review and discuss the St. Johns River Ferry Sustainability Plan.  The Sustainability Plan will be submitted to officials in Tallahassee to demonstrate that the ferry is a sustainable operation.
Commissioner Redick, Mark Fernandez, HMS Global and Lisa King, Langton Associates, worked on the Sustainability Plan, 2014-2020.  Commissioner Redick led the review, with the assistance of a PowerPoint, and welcomed suggested changes in the draft document.

The sustainability draft cited numerous reasons for keeping the ferry operational including direct and indirect jobs, the annual number of vehicles and riders, the ferry’s importance to the business community on both sides of the river, the Navy’s reliance on the ferry for transit to the BAE shipyard where maintenance work on Navy vessels is performed, the pending historic and scenic designation of A1A, the considerable community support and other factors.
The Subcommittee reviewed statistics in operations, projections and revenue.

Members suggested that sustainability will be contingent on the extension of the gas tax proposed by the Council President.  The extension will provide funds for JTA’s assumption of annual operating costs for the ferry.
In sustaining operations for Fiscal Years 2013-2014 thru Fiscal Year 2014-2015, the Subcommittee anticipated an annual grant in the amount of $450,000 from the Federal Lands Access Program (FLAP); this is a program under the purview of the Federal Highway Administration and administered   through the Florida Department of Transportation and in partnership with the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  Also cited was funding from the City of Jacksonville.
Capital fund projects were characterized as the ferry’s “needs.” Capital fund projects discussed included the dry dock, terminal repairs and office/warehouse repairs.   A key capital funding project is replacing the Mayport and Ft. George terminals’ slip walls.
Grants/subsidies discussed included the U.S. Department of Transportation’s FTA Passenger Ferry Grant, 3rd party matching funds, FDOT and State of Florida House and Senate appropriations.  Grants/subsidies were characterized as the means to pay for the ferry’s needs.

The Subcommittee discussed the sustainability review draft further and committed to revising and clarifying the document before having it reviewed by the Commission and sent off to Tallahassee.

There being no further business, the subcommittee meeting was adjourned at 4:34 P.M.
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